
Board Report January 2021-February 2021
Sports- 
Wrestling, Girls Basketball, Boys Basketball, Weather, and COVID19
This Winter Sport Season has been roller coaster this year. Wrestling has had no 
issues with the virus but our weather has made a mark on key match ups with 
wrestling, meaning, a few schools did not want to chance bringing their wrestlers 
to this side of the mountains. 
Girls Basketball had to reschedule a conference game which was made up the last 
week of this regular season. As of now the Lady Indians are sitting 4th in the 
conference standings. Columbia Falls 1, Whitefish 2, Ronan 3, Browning 4, Polson 
5, and Libby 6th going into the last week of the regular season, but, this may 
change at the end of the weekend. Should the Lady Indian’s finish the regular 
season being in 4th, they will host Monday February 22, 2021 to get into the 
Divisional Tournament February 25-27, 2021. If they finish 3rd in the conference, 
which is highly possible, they will host, but if they finish 5th or 6th, which they 
won’t, they will be traveling to the higher seed.
Boys Basketball is sitting 6th right now but after this weekend, can move up as 
high as 4th which they would be able to host a Play-In game to make to the 
Divisional Tournament February 25-27, 2021. COVID19 has been a factor and is 
the cause of two no contest (forfeits) conference match-ups between Ronan and 
Polson. The final week of the regular season, Boys Basketball will play three 
conference games which are the 1 seed Polson, Columbia Falls, and Whitefish. 
Wrestling boys are optimistic and there is potential to take home a Divisional 
Championship or repeat 2nd Place. There are 10 wrestlers remaining for the 
season and all of these wrestlers have potential to go to the State Tournament. 

Activities- A Valentine movie was planned for February 16, 2021 where each 
participating vehicle would receive a snack bag, a pizza, soda, and watch a movie 
together. K-12 students and their families are invited to watch the Movie Croods 
2. 

Activities Department would like to thank the 21st Century and JOM program for 
helping with the finances to make this event happen.  


